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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
AMESBURY HIGH SCHOOL

JANUARY 3, 2013
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Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stanley Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, Tom McGee, Peter Hoyt, Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools and Jonah Einson, Student Representative. 
ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING
I.
The Chair called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was lead by 
Ms. Schultz.

A.
Election of Vice Chair and Secretary

Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to nominate Ms. LaValley as the Vice Chair of the Amesbury School Committee.  Unanimous, Yes.

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. LaValley to nominate Mr. McGee as the Secretary of the School Committee.  Unanimous, Yes.

B.
Adopt Rules and Regulations of Conduct

Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Ms. LaValley to adopt the rules and regulations of conduct as amended.  Unanimous, Yes.

C.
Meeting Days and Times

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Mr. McGee to accept the meeting days and times.  Unanimous, Yes.

D.
Subcommittee Appointments

The Chair announced the members of the standing subcommittees


and any changes in membership in each as well as changes in subcommittee


Chairs.


1.
Budget/Finance Subcommittee


Mr. Schwartz will be the Chair, in addition to members Ms. LaValley and 


Mr. Hoyt.


2.
Personnel Subcommittee


Mr. McGee will be the Chair, in addition to members Mr. Schwartz



and Ms. Hanshaw.

3.
Policy Subcommittee


Ms. Hanshaw will remain Chair, in addition to members Ms. Schultz



and Mr. Hoyt.
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4.
SPED PAC Liaison


Ms. LaValley asked that this item be moved into the 



category called “Other Appointments”.   The full



committee was in consensus regarding this change



on the agenda.


Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. LaValley to approve the appointments to the subcommittees of the school committee as proposed by the Chair.  Unanimous, Yes.


5.
Other Appointments


The Chair asked the members who are currently associated with


these appointments if they want to continue their involvement or


if they would like to make any changes.  There were no members



interested in making any changes.



a.
Athletic Liaison – Ms. LaValley


b.
Legislative Liaison – Ms. LaValley


c.
Parliamentarian – Mr. McGee


d.
High School Handbook Liaison – Ms. Hanshaw
 

e.
SPED PAC Liaison – Ms. Schultz


Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw to make no changes to the

current liaison appointments for 2012 to 2013.  Unanimous, Yes.

REGULAR MEETING

I.
CALL TO ORDER OF REGULAR MEETING

The Chair called the regular school committee meeting to order.
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.
III.
PRESENTATIONS

None.
IV.
 ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS


A.
Assistant Superintendent Report


Assistant Superintendent Deirdre Farrell gave a report to the full


committee regarding the gift of $2,000 from The Frank L. Currier



Charitable Foundation to be used for the Windrush Farms Project.



She also spoke about an approved competitive grant written by 



Mark Casto, AHS Science teacher, in the amount of $9,000.  Ms.


Schultz asked what we are using the $9,000 to purchase.  Ms.



Farrell read aloud the list of equipment that Mr. Casto would be



purchasing on behalf of the AHS Science department.  Ms. Schultz



also asked if this equipment would create some budgetary needs



in the future.  Ms. Farrell stated that assessments will take place



as the equipment is used.  The committee requested a report from



Mr. Casto at the end of the year about this grant and its use.

2893

B.
Director of Assessment and Accountability Report


Lyn Griffin, Director of Assessment and Accountability gave a 


report on grants.  There has been a $30,000 increase in the Full



Day Kindergarten grant.  She is working on the status of all



grants as there will be an annual audit of grants very soon.


Ms. Griffin also spoke about common core standards and



writing across the curriculum.  She stated that there will be changes



to MCAS testing and discussed how to work with the curriculum 


in conjunction with the testing changes.  Ms. Griffin will bring 


information to the committee as it comes to the school in an effort 


to show the changes in the MCAS testing.


C.
Superintendent’s Report


Dr. Robinson reported that there has been a slight increase in overall


student enrollment from September to January.  She discussed the



teacher evaluation model and the mid-cycle review.  The



Superintendent reminded the school community to check out the



Master Calendar for upcoming events involving our students.  Ms.



Schultz asked if the Camp Bournedale trip has been rescheduled



and the Superintendent said that the middle school is working on



the new date.
V.
ITEMS FOR APPROVAL OR EARLY CONSIDERATION
A. Approval of Minutes

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw to approve the minutes dated December 18, 2012. Unanimous, Yes, Student Rep., Yes.

B.
Business


1.
Acceptance of $2,000 Donation

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to accept the donation of $2,000 from The Frank L. Currier Charitable Foundation to benefit the Windrush Riding Program.  Unanimous, Yes.



AHS Science Department Grant of $9,000



Since this money came from an application for a grant,




this did not need a vote of acceptance.

C.
Warrant



1.
$332,675.87

(12/27/12)

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. Schultz to approve the warrant dated December 27, 2012 in the amount of $332,675.87.  Unanimous, Yes.
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VI.
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

A.
Subcommittee Reports


1.
Budget/Finance Subcommittee – Ms. LaValley




Ms. LaValley reported that this subcommittee met prior to



this school committee meeting.  They asked for a schedule




of upcoming budget meetings.  School Choice numbers were




discussed.


2.
Policy Subcommittee – Ms. Hanshaw
Ms. Hanshaw stated that the subcommittee will meet again

on January 24th.


3.
Personnel Subcommittee – Stanley Schwartz



Mr. Schwartz congratulated Mr. McGee as being named



the new Chair of this subcommittee.  He also gave kudos




to both Mr. Hoyt and Mr. McGee for their hard work during




the past year’s bargaining agreements.

B.
Communications

1.
Student Advisory Council – Jonah Einson


Jonah stated that the Student Advisory Council asked students


for feedback on the additional security at the high school since



the tragedy suffered at an elementary school in Connecticut.



He said that students felt the extra security was an annoyance.  Outside



doors that they were used to coming in were now locked.  He said



that there was a presentation on the new Educator Evaluation



Model at the Regional SAC meeting.  Ms. Schultz asked



if there were any other things about added security that may 


be bothering students.  Jonah said that students have to



change their routine.  The band door is now locked and most



band members used that door.



Ms. LaValley asked for input from the committee on adding



a spot in the school committee agenda for spotlight items.



The Chair suggested that her idea be sent to the policy


subcommittee for discussion.  He encouraged other


members to contact the policy subcommittee as well to



give their input and see what that subcommittee can


come up with at a future meeting.
VII.
FUTURE MEETINGS AND AGENDA ITEMS


1.
Special Education Facilitators Update (2/5/13)



2.
Joint Training on Evaluation Tool MASC (1/13)



3.
Mid-Year Review of School Committee Goals (2/11/13)



4.
2013-2014 School Calendar (2/5/13)



5.
NEASC Update (1/15/13)



6.
School Choice Vote (4/2/13)



7.
Day on the Hill (4/30/13)



8.
NSBA Conference (4/12 to 4/15)
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The Chair announced the above future agenda items and




asked committee members if they have any questions or




any additions.  Members asked where the joint training



on the superintendent’s evaluation tool would take place.




The venue for this meeting will be sent out to all members.



Mr. Hoyt asked if a specific date for the SPED




Facilitators to attend a school committee meeting had been




decided.  Dr. Robinson said that a new facilitator for the




Amesbury Elementary School has not been hired yet but a date




will be announced very soon.




There was also a question on the venue for the mid-year




goals review.  The Newburyport Bank conference room




will be reserved as soon as possible.



Ms. LaValley asked members if they were interested in



attending the NSBA Conference in April.
VIII.
PRESS CONFERENCE
 None.

IX.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


Motion by Ms. Schultz, seconded by Ms. LaValley to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 p.m., Unanimous, Yes.





Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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